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Chairman’s Report 2011
While for many of our members this has been a tumultuous year, SCANZ continues to enjoy slow, steady growth and development.

One small but important development is the new website.  Those looking at www.sca.org.nz back in May will have seen only cosmetic changes, but it is now much easier for the committee to maintain, reducing further our excuses for not keeping it up to date.  This was a nice parting gift from Alasdair Muckart.

We finished negotiating the new operating agreement with SCA Ltd (that is, SCAA).  Trans-Tasman relations continue to be amicable and strong.  The next step will be to jointly renegotiate our operating agreement with SCA.  This will likely include some discussion of the role that documents such as the officer's handbooks play in Lochac.

When Peter Hyde (Bartholomew Baskin) stepped up as Lochac Seneschal he was given a observer's position on the SCANZ Committee.  This experiment was successful in improving communications between the committee and Lochac, so the same offer was extended to his successor, Katherine Davies (Katherina Weyssin).  We expanded on this further by also giving Lochac Exchequer, Peter Grooby (Vitale Giustiniani), the same observer status.  So far, this is working well.

We have had some turn-over of staff, as Wendy Rowsell stepped into the gap left by Al, as well as welcoming Shaun onto the committee.  Finding new people to take committee positions continues to be difficult, and it would great to have one or two potential candidates lined up beforehand.  One factor is the big role our members play in running and supporting Lochac, something we can be proud of, but does sometimes leave human resources a little short at home.  And, of course, the ground keeps moving.

We are also looking for a new Corporate Treasurer to step-up next year.  Helen Lyon has served in this position for more than two years and the time is approaching for her to step down.  Helen has made important reforms meaning that the office is in excellent shape, so her successor should have an easier time of it than she did.  For details of the job, you can contact her at treasurer@sca.org.nz. 

I would also like to thank our Registrar, Tamara Duran (Kazimira Suchenko), for her ongoing service.

As of time of writing (13th of October), we have 169 subscribing members.

Shaun Gilmore

Chair, SCANZ

October 2011
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